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March 20th is supposed to be the first day of spring but looking at people’s gardens, it is already here! Makes you wonder what will happen with summer. No snow on the mountains, spring temperature in winter and a shortage of winter precipitation, who knows? It could be a desperate water situation this year for us and for the fish. Lack of snow and rain means the creeks start to dry up faster and volunteers are out earlier recovering the stranded fish before the stream completely dries up. Every year is a new adventure.
This time last year we were just completing the raceway holding our ten foot tanks and this year it is the raceway for the five foot tanks. Marine Harvest donated five tanks to our hatchery and we are now completing their installation. The addition of all these tanks will allow for an easier transition from alevin to fry to smolt. More room to grow with less stress for volunteers and fish! With the hatchery now in such good shape we will be getting the volunteers back into the creeks to do monitoring such as stream flows, bank erosion, log jams and smolt counts. 
The smolt trap at Mud Bay Creek will be operating again this year with Finn Keim at the helm. Fish are counted daily and upon completion the information goes to the Department of Fisheries and Oceans stock assessment. The Wilfred Team has reported a “best year ever” for the progress of their pink eggs to alevin. Good clear water and daily check-ins from volunteers have helped with the process. 

Did you know that in 2014 our volunteers put in 7,979 hours? That shows amazing dedication to the salmon, the streams and the environment.

A couple of dates for your calendars. Our annual festival “The River Never Sleeps” is on Sunday May 3rd. Also this year there is a volunteer workshop in Port Alberni on the long weekend in May. This is a SEP (Salmon Enhancement Program) workshop, held every second year at various locations throughout BC.
If you would like to help or see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca
